
 

Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes of February 26, 2013: 

 

13-014Z2  Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider/Discuss/Act on 
the Request by Cross Engineering Consultants, on 
Behalf of Heritage Christian Church, for Approval of a 
Request to Rezone Less than 1 Acre, from "AG" - 
Agricultural District to "O-1" - Neighborhood Office 
District, Located on the Northwest Corner of Greenville 
Road and Airport Boulevard 
 

 
Ms. Samantha Gleinser, Planner for the City of McKinney, explained the 

proposed rezoning request.  She stated that Staff recommends approval of the 

proposed rezoning request with the special ordinance provisions listed in the staff 

report.   

Mr. Jon David Cross, Cross Engineering, 131 S. Tennessee St., McKinney, TX, 

concurred with the staff report. 

Chairman Clark opened the public hearing and called for comments.  There 

being none, on a motion by Vice-Chairman Franklin, seconded by Commission 

Member Gilmore, the Commission voted unanimously to close the public hearing and 

recommend approval of the rezoning request as recommended by Staff with a vote of 

6-0-0. 

Chairman Clark stated that the recommendation of the Planning and Zoning 

Commission will be forwarded to the City Council meeting on March 5, 2013. 

 


